
 

 
Imperial Oil Limited   100 5th Conc E, Waterdown, ON L0R 2H1 

VIA EMAIL  
 
 
December 3, 2019 
 

Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism, and Culture Industries 
401 Bay Street, Suite 1700 
Toronto, ON M7A 0A7 
 
 
Re: Imperial Oil Limited (“Imperial”) 

Waterdown to Finch Project 
Submission of Cultural Heritage Evaluation Report & Heritage Impact Assessment 

 
 
Dear Ms. Kirzati: 
 
Imperial is submitting to the Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries (the “Ministry”) the 
following reports for its review and comment in accordance with the Ontario Energy Board’s Environmental 
Guidelines for the Location, Construction and Operation of Hydrocarbon Pipeline Facilities in Ontario (7th 
edition): 
 

Further to the Ministry’s letter dated December 2, 2019, an Existing Conditions Report (“ECR”) for 
built heritage resources and cultural heritage landscapes pursuant to Ontario Regulations 9/06 and 
10/06.  
 
In addition, Imperial is submitting three Heritage Impact Assessments (“HIAs”) for properties of 
cultural heritage value or of local municipal significance. Based on the ECR findings, the Project has 
identified the following three properties as receiving potential direct or indirect short or long term 
physical impacts from the Project: 

- 5071 No. 2 Side Road, Burlington 

- 4415 Mississauga Road, Mississauga 

- Centennial Park, Toronto 
 

To support continued safe, reliable, and environmentally responsible transportation of refined products 
used by households and businesses in the Greater Toronto and Hamilton Area, Imperial is planning to 
construct and operate a new pipeline that will replace the transportation capabilities of the existing Sarnia 
Products Pipeline. 
 
The Waterdown to Finch Project is the proposed installation of approximately 62 kilometres of pipeline 
between the company’s pump station in rural Hamilton (Waterdown Station) and its terminal storage 
facility in Toronto’s North York area (Finch Terminal).  
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Please reach out with any questions or comments to the undersigned at 587-476-4799 or 
jessie.m.malone@esso.ca.   

Sincerely, 

 
Jessie Malone, P.Eng. 
Environmental and Regulatory Lead 
Safety Security Health and Environment, Imperial 
 
cc.  Nicole Bishop, ERM Consultants Canada Ltd.  
 Richard Unterman, Unterman McPhail Associates 

James Hamilton, Manager, Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism, and Culture Industries 
Karla Barboza, A/Team Lead, Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism, and Culture Industries 
Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board 
Zora Crnojacki, Ontario Energy Board 


